

THE TANY'S DELL NEWS

Volume 19, Issue 9 May 2016



This half term has flown by and

we are fast approaching the end of the academic year again. We have some summer events to look forward to including our 'Family Summer Social', Sports Day and Tutor Group Day. You will be receiving further details nearer the time.

End of Y6 SATs

Now SATs week is over for Year 6, our children can relax and enjoy their last weeks at Tany's Dell and prepare for their end of year activities. Miss Middleton was very pleased that all the children tried their best during the tests and breakfast club during

this period proved very popular.

Most of the children also enjoyed a fun packed few days at Kingswood last week to celebrate. They enjoyed lots of different extreme sports activities including zooming down the Zip Wire, daring the Leap of Faith and the most popular activity of the trip was the 3G Swing!

The children all had an amazing time and made lots of fun memories to share with their friends.

Sports News

This term so far we have taken part in a variety of different sporting activities including Gymnastics, Cricket and Football festivals.

Well done to all the children who have taken part and represented the school at these events, each of them showed excellent sportsmanship and true Tany's Dell spirit. We're winning more and more games – the children should be extremely proud of themselves. Well Done!

Summer Social

Our 'Friends of Tany's Dell' are busy organising the 'Summer Social' which takes place on Friday 1st July after school, we can't wait to see what's in store!

If you would like to help out or hold a stall of your own this year then please see a member of the committee to put your name down.

Afternoon Tea - New Date

On <u>Wednesday 8th June</u>, from 2.15 - 3.15 pm, Mrs Miele will be holding an afternoon {}; tea. All parents are welcome to attend for tea and biscuits and an informal chat.



Family Support



As many of you will know we are lucky to have Julie verv McAllister our Family Support worker based at school 5 days a week during the school day. She has helped many families in our school over the past 6 years with different needs various issues. Some of these include behaviour. support with attendance, housing and financial advice, friendships and even providing 1 to 1 support with children. This is just a short list of some of ways in which she has helped. Julie's door is always open and she loves to meet and help parents/families so please use our open door policy if you would like to!

Attendance for May 2016

= 96%



Well done everyone we have reached our target this month, let's see if we can really reach for the stars and do even better after half term to get to our ultimate goal of 97%.

The race is on for this term's attendance reward. The class who has the best attendance will win a fun afternoon out!

Remember, you've got to be IN to WIN.





Summer Reading Challenge

Essex libraries' Summer Reading Challenge 2016 will start in July, all children



are welcome to join at their local library. This will take place in all libraries and mobile libraries from Saturday 16th July - Saturday 3rd September. It is open to all ages and free to join. Contact your local library for further information.

Dates for your diary

Non Pupil Day – 27th May May Half Term – 30th May - 3rd June Year 1 Phonics Screening – 13-17 June Reception Assembly–16th June 2.30pm Non Pupil Day – 20th June



Old Favourites

Books, Toys Gifts, Jewellery Toiletries, Plants Cakes, Preserves



Now Attractions

Beat the Goalie, How many Pegs? Balloon Games and lots more!



Tanys Dell School Singers & Dancers

Refreshments, Face Painter, Ice Creams, Barbecue



Harlow Brass Band

Tombola, Children's Tombola, Grand Raffle, Teddy Bear Raffle and more!!



Come dressed

Prize for the child with the best clown costume!

We hope you all have a good half term and look forward to seeing all the children back safe and sound on Monday 6th June.

